Visiting Gippsland: 1st July



Rev Daniel & Chizuru visited Gippsland this week and caught up with pastor John Lamb who is leading Pentecostal churches in several local townships. During the visit Michael and Beth Treacy welcomed the Meadows couple for warm lunch.

NBN upgrade: 3rd July



We are continuing to improve the internet at Camp Belgrave. Recently we have upgraded from "fibre to the node" to "Fibre to premise". This has fortunately been a free process, as the government is trying to upgrade the internet nationally.

Pastor Adeniyi's 50th: 5th July







Pastor Adeniyi Ekine, Ambassador for Peace and PCLC Fellow, held his 50th Birthday celebration this Saturday. It was a very cultural experience, Nigerians celebrate with great flare and jubilance. Pastor Steve and Bishop Nelson were also in attendance, supporting our wonderful brother. Celebration, prayer and the word of God all mixed together in this wonderful event.

Barbara's Memorial Service:











Our dear sister Barb passed into the spiritual world last month. We held a memorial service at the church this month for all her family, friends and members to attend. Flowers were offered on the alter by all her loved ones, then then a reading and prayer began the ceremony. A eulogy was given by a very close friend of hers, and testimonies shared by friends, family and church members, the service ended with Joe Cockers "Get by with a little help from my friends". It was a beautiful ceremony, and all gathered appreciated the lovely send off.

"Dear everyone, thank you for the great photos of Barb's service and It was such a lovely afternoon made possible by you and Rev Daniel, who is marvellous, plus Jacinta, Randall, Rick and so many others from the Church who attended and invested their time and energy to help give Barb a wonderful send off. She would have been both thrilled and humbled by the proceedings and all the love, thought and care that went into planning and making it such a memorable event. And laying the flowers as the harp played was just beautiful. Your people and the church brought her such fulfilment and peace in the last decade (and more) of her life and she cherished her time with you and really felt she had found her mission in life so bless you all for being such guiding lights and beacons of hope and goodwill for her and the wider world. I have sent the photos on to her step daughter in far North Queensland plus family here and friends around the country who could not be there on the day. My very best wishes to you and I hope I get the chance to meet again. With heartfelt thanks and utmost respect, yours, Jenny" -Jenny, Barbs close friend







































Young Australian members gathered for the mid year workshop in Melbourne Victoria. Recently workshops have for youth and children have been held simultaneously, giving the children a sense of belonging and the youth a sense of ownership as older siblings. Youth participated in lectures, which included purity and the significance of Holy Mother Han as the Only Begotten Daughter. They partook in activities and team bonding, as well as a fishing experience with the local World Sports Fishing Federation chapter. Participants had deep experiences of faith and fellowship over the course of the workshop. The workshop concluded with a Cheonshimwon prayer vigil performed by the UPA & Korean Missionaries. At the conclusion of the workshop several young members determined to visit Cheongpyeong at the end of the year.

Children's Winter Workshop 2025:

10th July

























The children started their workshop several days after the youth, and enjoyed fun activities including archery, arts, nerf guns and Korean language learning. The children had deep discussions about purity and the importance of protecting their bodies. Even at this young age they needed a wholesome space to discuss their problems with good older sisters and brothers.

Garage Work: 14th July



Chris has put gravel down in the garage to combat the mud. The garage is now a fully functional car park.

Youth Catch up: 16th July



The youth initiated a catch up, heading out to go bowling and do laser tag.

A-Team Outreach: 17th July



"Finally made contact with Father Cruz again! Gave him the flyer for PCLC he was glad to see us!" -Candace Robertson

Winter Sonata: 19th July











Only shortly after the Workshop members and guests gathered again for the family festival "Winter Sonata". With 76 people in attendance, more than 50% were youth & children, it was a roaring success. Doss made his signature spit roast lamb, Sara Boyd held a lantern walk, and Rick McInerheney, James Babb & Jacinta Darbishire played music. Many old friends were met, as well as a few new ones. A great way to spend the darkest winter night.

Youth gathering: 20th July



The youth again made time for a catch up. Making the most of their time together before Calros heads back to King Island.

PCLC: 22nd July



Our Melbourne PCLC Fellow Pastor Adeniyi appeared in this months PCLC gathering. He gave reflections on the speakers for this event. We are proud to contribute to the PCLC providence.

Hyo Jeong Nuri: 27th July



In this month's HJN Calros Moriarty gave the story and Jacinta Moreau shared a HJ testimony. The children's service is always fun and the kids love to be the centre of attention.

Improvements at Camp Belgrave

28th July



Caretaker Chris Bruce has been working hard to improve our facilities at minimal cost. A few improvements are the grip strips on the brothers toilet pathway, the repair of the brothers shower wall, windows with a fresh paint, and the clearing and beautifying of the outside sink area.

PCLC Victoria Local Fellowship:







"A heartwarming gathering for lunch and fellowship with PCLC pastor couple Rev and Mrs Tuisuga was held on Monday 28 July at the home of Noriko Jede. It was timed to coincide with the visit of Joon Jede from South Korea. We discussed PCLC activities, including the 23rd online fellowship held the week before, and watched an introductory video to the 'All the Families of the Earth Shall be Blessed (Genesis 12:3)' bible study. We all offered gratitude for the holy spirit-filled time together and hope to see each other again often." – Jacinta Moreau